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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, December 6, 2016
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Bonnie Forsyth, Mindie Bentcik, Nancy Hulgan, Rachel Garner & Roger Netsch 
Voting Members Absent: Jovanka Westbrook, Lynette Judd & Natalie Montross

Public Present:  Joe Burke, Sarah Hohanshelt, Veronica McVay, Taylor Millard, Lela Scott, Karen Dunsbergen, Deb Schrader, Kristin Brekelmans, Nikki McElwee, Chris Villalobos, Nikolle Ross, & Jayson Henry
Approval of Agenda 

Bonnie moved, seconded by Roger. Motion carried 5-0.
Approval of Minutes (October 4th)
Roger moved, seconded by Mindie. Motion carried 5-0.

New Business 

1. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 


Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings


We received one referral since the last meeting which resulted in a prep, initial meeting and follow up.
Neighborhood Networking

Website

The website is still averaging about 1,500 hits per week. CPPC Coordinator is still sending out weekly updates, updating the website and adding new information daily.

Meetings
CPPC Coordinator is attending provider meetings in all three counties as well as other various meetings such as the 1st Five Coalition meetings, Warren County Domestic Violence, etc. when schedule allows.

Al’s Pals
CPPC Coordinator completed 12 Al’s Pals visits this fall. The remaining seven visits will be completed this spring.
Policy and Practice Change

No updates at this time.

Shared Decision Making Team

Parent Partner Updates
Parent Partners are looking to potentially hold another Building a Better Future training in January. If anyone is aware of individuals that have been DHS involved and would like to take this springboard for their future, please have them get ahold of a parent partner for information or a coordinator for an application! Mindie can be reached at mindiebentcik@gmail.com and the coordinator, Nikolle, can be reached at nikoller@cfiowa.org.
Recruiting New Members
We currently have two openings for Marion County and two in Warren County for individuals wishing to serve as voting members. If anyone you know is interested in becoming a voting member, please contact Sarah at shohanshelt@gmail.com. 
Taylor Millard, Warren County IMPACT Coordinator, submitted an application to serve as a voting member on the Steering Committee representing Warren County. Bonnie made a motion to approve Taylor as a voting member. Nancy seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
Kristin Brekelmans, substance abuse counselor in Warren County, would like to apply for the remaining open Warren County voting member position. Sarah will email her an application for consideration at our February meeting.

2. Discussion: DCAT Budget- Joe Burke
Bonnie made a motion to accept the FY18 budget recommendation as presented and to send it to the DCAT Governance Board for final approval at the February DCAT meeting. Roger seconded the motion.

3. Presentations: The Well & EFR
EFR
Nikki McElwee is a new employee with Employee and Family Resources (EFR) and will serve Warren County. She presented new information on drug trends in the area as well as programming offered through EFR.
The Well
Jayson and Karen discussed the services The Well has to offer to Marion County individuals and families. The Well was started to be a filter for families who were jumping from church to church asking for money to meet their needs. The idea is all individuals/families seeking assistance will be sent to The Well to then either be assisted through The Well or directed to resources that would better meet their needs. There is also have a thrift store available to those in need. The Well recently renovated a space to allow for other resources, used most often by those in need (The Food Shelf, the free medical clinic, etc.), to share the same space as The Well.

4. Updates  
Veronica McVay:
1st Five
At the upcoming Warren County 1st Five Coalition at the Indianola Public Library on December 20th from 11:00am-2:00pm, Paper Tigers will be shown.  You must RSVP if you are planning to attend. There are currently 27 openings. Lunch will be served. 
Additionally, Veronica is looking for coalition speakers for 2017 for Warren and Madison Counties.
 
Warren County Wellness Coalition
The Warren County Wellness Coalition will hold a large group meeting on January 11, 2017 at 12:30pm at the House of Mercy office in Indianola.
The Mental Health Subcommittee will meet January 12, 2017 at the Warren County Mental Health/DHS Office Conference Room.
 
Warren County Mobile Food Pantries
The Lacona Mobile Food Pantry will be held December 8th from 4:30-6:30pm at the Lacona Maintenance Building, 116 S Washington Avenue in Lacona. 
The Indianola Mobile Food Pantry will be December 20th from 4:30-6:30pm at the Warren County Administration Building Auditorium, 301 N Buxton Street in Indianola. 
For both pantries, please bring bags, laundry baskets or boxes to carry your food. They are free of charge and you are not required to provide proof of income or residency.
2017 Warren County Health and Safety Fair
Save the date for the 2017 Warren County Health and Safety Fair to be held June 15th from 3:00-6:00pm on the Indianola Courthouse Lawn. Contact Veronica or Jodene for more information at 515.961.1074 or veronicam@warrencountyia.org.
 
Please contact Veronica McVay with any questions. 515-961-1074 or veronicam@warrencountyia.org
Sarah: We will not meet next month due to the holiday. Our next meeting will be February 7, 2017. 
Motion to adjourn at 2:10pm made by Mindie, seconded by Roger. Motion carried 6-0. 
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